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Environmental surveys near the Pacific Highway and Manns Road 
from Monday 19 December 
 

Roads and Maritime Services is planning the future upgrade of the Pacific 
Highway and Manns Road between Narara and Lisarow.  
 

The updated road design proposal was on display for community feedback in September and October 

2016. Please visit the project web page for more details rms.nsw.gov.au/nararatolisarow.  

Environmental surveys 
To continue to plan this proposed upgrade, technical and environmental surveys are being done in the 

area.  

SMEC Australia, on behalf of Roads and Maritime, will be carrying out ecological investigations near the 

Pacific Highway and Manns Road between Monday 19 December and Friday 23 December 2016, 

weather permitting. Further work will be done from Tuesday 3 January 2017 for around eight weeks, 

weather permitting. 

Work will be carried out on council reserves and on private properties along Manns Road and the Pacific 

Highway, and along Narara Creek Road, Reeves Street, Adam Street, Carrington Street, Hanlan Street 

and Narara Valley Drive.  

The work involves physical surveys, targeted wildlife monitoring, animal callbacks and examination of 

plants, including trees with hollows. This information will inform Roads and Maritime’s environmental 

impact assessment and help gain an understanding of plants and animals within the local area that 

surrounds the proposal.     

Our working hours will be between 8am and 5pm while the animal callback work will be done at night.  

All field staff will be carrying photographic identification and permission to access private property will be 

sought from property owners. 

 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 

Survey Area Map  
 

 
 
 
Contact  
If you have any questions regarding this work, please contact 1800 814 968 during business hours. 

 
 
 
 

 

     = Work location 

= Proposed Pandala Link 
Road under review  
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